
	[image: image1.jpg]



Headteacher:  
Miss. S. Pope
	Westfield Primary School

Clayton Crescent

Runcorn

WA7 4TR

Telephone:   01928 572343
Email:            sec.westfield@halton.gov.uk
Website:       www.westfieldprimaryschool.com

	Promoting independence, individuality and an inquisitive mind


23rd June 2021

Dear Parents and Carers,

As you are aware, Ofsted visited the school to perform a Monitoring Inspection on 18th of May and we are now in a position to share their report with you.

As you will see from the report, the Inspectors are happy that the Leaders at the school are continuing to take effective action to ensure that the school improves, which echoes the inspection that took place earlier in the year.

It was also noted that the curriculum continues to be developed further and enhanced as per our School Improvement Plan. We acknowledge that there is work to be done on the curriculum but we are confident that the Staff have all the tools and support they need to ensure the children have access to a knowledge rich curriculum.

Professional development and training is a high priority at Westfield and School Leaders are always looking at ways we can support and develop the staff which, in turn, improves the quality of education and outcomes for children at the school.

The report highlights that the school must continue its drive to improve attendance. We are really proud of our attendance figures this year which are much improved compared to previous years. Attendance is always monitored closely and support given where needed to ensure children attend school regularly.

The Inspectors highlighted how important a systematic approach to reading is and Westfield continues to make reading a priority and that the tools and techniques required to underpin this are implemented. We would like to ask you as parents to support the School in this by encouraging children to read at home.

The report is a positive one and highlights that the school is heading in the right direction. The pandemic has made it more difficult to implement changes in some areas but the Governing Body are extremely happy with the progress that has been made since the last full inspection and we are fully supportive of the changes and improvements Miss Pope and the rest of the staff have put in place over the past year.

Kind Regards

Lynne Farrow

Chair of Governors


